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The Williamson County Highway Commission met on Wednesday, December 1, 2010 at 8:30 a.m. at the Williamson County Highway Department facility at 302 Beasley Drive in Franklin, TN.  Commission members present were: County Mayor and Highway Commission Chair Rogers Anderson; Commissioners Charlie Bennett, Wayne Davis, Stan Tyson and Dick Fowlkes.  
Also, present were: Eddie Hood, Highway Superintendent; 4th District County Commissioner Cheryl Wilson; Chad Collier, Collier Engineering; Joe Horne, Community Development Director; Floyd Heflin and William Andrews, Engineering; Elaine Vasquez, Ray Campbell, Greg Boll, and Randy Hickman, Highway Department; County Attorney Bobby Cook, Buerger, Moseley and Carson; David Coleman, Budget Director; Nena Graham and Leslie Mitchell, Accounting Department; Carol Edwards, County Mayor’s Office; and other interested and concerned individuals.

Chair Rogers Anderson called the meeting to order at approximately 8:30 a.m. and asked for approval of the November 3, 2010 Highway Commission minutes.  Commissioner Bennett moved to approve the minutes, seconded by Commissioner Fowlkes.  The motion passed unanimously, 5-0.  
Special Announcements:  There were none.

Citizens Communications:  County Commissioner Cheryl Wilson thanked the Highway Commission for the work on the intersection of Clovercroft and Oxford Glen Drive.  She stated that she believed that the speed tables on Oxford Glen Drive have slowed the traffic considerably.  Lastly, she asked if someone could help get Wilson Pike pavement repaired at the tunnel nearest to Brentwood, even though it is a state road.  Supt. Hood stated that he would contact Jack Toon at TDOT about the issue.
Elections and Appointments:  There were none.
OLD BUSINESS:  
Review of speed hump installation on Oxford Glen Drive after one year.  Chair Anderson gave an overview of the speed hump installation and stated that all the calls and emails he has received have been appreciative.  Residents have asked if the speed tables can remain as they have helped the area tremendously.
Mr. Collier stated that several traffic counts have been done in the area over the years with the 2009 traffic county of almost 2500 vehicles a day.  The traffic count taken on November 17, 2010 showed a reduction of approximately 25% with the count at about 1900 vehicles per day.  He stated that the speed data shows a 10 to 20% reduction (5 to 10 miles per hour) making this section of road safer (Attachment A).

Supt. Hood stated that he has only received positive feedback on the speed humps and recommends that they be left in place.  He stated that he believes that criteria be established for future installations.

Chair Anderson stated that the success of this trial will open up more requests for consideration of speed tables and that they need to come up with criteria for future installations including traffic count, speed limit, and funding.  He suggested that Supt. Hood, or his designee, meet with legal counsel, Mr. Collier and Mr. Horne (or his designee) to draft criteria in the next 60 to 90 days.  As the next budget year is approaching, he continued, we need to determine how to pay for future installation requests.
Mr. Collier stated that there is more than one tool to use and that there are other less invasive options which lessen the level of impediment and cost.

Chair Anderson stated that the County has been a leader in alleviating road issues in rural areas especially.

Commissioner Tyson moved to have a draft of criteria for review by the March Highway Commission meeting, seconded by Commissioner Bennett.  The motion passed unanimously, 5-0.
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NEW BUSINESS:  

RESOLUTION AMENDING THE FIVE-YEAR CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM FOR SCHOOLS, ROADS, FIRE PROTECTION AND RECREATION.  Commissioner Bennett moved to recommend approval, seconded by Commissioner Fowlkes.

Mayor Anderson explained that this was the annual resolution pertaining to the five year capital plan (FY 10-11 to FY 14-15) for the Highway Department (Attachment B).


The motion passed unanimously, 5-0.

Highway Commission District Reports.   There were no reports except Commissioner Tyson stated that he had received phone calls and emails complimenting the road work on Temple Road.
Highway Superintendent Report.   Supt. Hood referenced the November Activity Report and stated that the road work on Old Highway 96 was completed except for striping.  He stated that they will stop paving on December 15th and that the Highway Department will be closed from December 20th until January 3rd.  Supt. Hood stated that they had additional salt coming which would be all that they had room to store.

Highway Chairman Report.  Chair Anderson stated that he had attended a meeting the evening before called “Community Conversations” which was put on by the Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO).  He stated that he would see about getting a copy of the report to share with the Highway Commission from Michael Skipper at the MPO.  As Supt. Hood was recently appointed as the 2nd vice president of the Tennessee County Highway Officials Association, and with the impending population increase, there will be many challenges to find solutions for in the coming years.

Legal Issues.  There were no legal issues.


The meeting adjourned at approximately 9:12 a.m., upon duly made motion and second, as there was no further business.

/ce
____________________________

Rogers C. Anderson

Chairman and County Mayor
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